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The city of Phoenix supports early meter sets for construction power to eliminate the use of 
gas generators and compressors.  This program is for new single family residence construction 
only.  There are no additional fees associated with this program.  
 
The city requirements for use of this program are as follows: 
 

• The panel must be installed as early as possible in the construction process in order to 

provide the most benefit. 

 

• Inspection of the installation must be in conjunction with a required inspection.  No 

additional inspections should be created by the use of this program. 

 

• A lock-out/tag-out procedure must be in place and its use indicated with the appropriate 

panel labeling.  A list of personnel trained in the procedure shall be maintained on site.  

The panel must be opened and de-energized for final inspection. 

 

• No occupancy is permitted prior to final inspection and the issuance of a certificate of 

occupancy. 

 

• The use of this program is a privilege granted to the customer.  The city reserves the 

right to restrict the use of the program if it is abused or if its use affects the safety of the 

workers. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


